

# Meeting Minutes

Zimmerman Youth Basketball Meeting Minutes		
2.24.2019	Meeting opened at 6:02 pm and adjourned at 7:28pm	Livonia Township City Hall
Meeting called by	Sara Yonak Zimmerman Youth Basketball Board President	
Type of meeting	Monthly Board Meeting February 2019	
Secretary	Kristi Johnson	
Attendees	Sara Yonak, JR Wilson, Nichole Gow, Kristi Johnson, Jake Crawford, Chris Cox, Kim Spence, Chris Cox, Jill Zeleznikar-Reinking  Guests: Mike Johnson and Siri Rustad	
President		
	Sara Yonak	
Discussion	<p>Motion to approve the January 2019 meeting minutes by Cory Whiting, seconded by Jake Crawford, approved.</p> <p>Little Dribblers:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• John Crawford has expressed interest in running the Little Dribblers Camp for \$30 per hour.</li> <li>• He has a great resume as a referee, running the K-2 program at Armstrong and has been involved as an evaluator in our Traveling Evaluation process.</li> <li>• He would need to produce a background check or else ZYBA would need to run one before starting.</li> </ul> <p>Motion to accept John Crawford as the Kindergarten Little Dribblers Camp Coordinator by Jill Zeleznikar-Reinking, seconded by Nichole Gow, approved.</p>	
Vice President		
	JR Wilson	
Discussion		
Boys Travel Director		
	JR Wilson	
Discussion	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Just finished the second to last Tournament of the season.</li> <li>• State Tournament is in two weeks.</li> <li>• Season is going well. Very few complaints.</li> <li>• End of the season surveys will be sent out after the season is complete.               <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Questions regarding practices will be adjusted to encourage a response only if parents attend practices on a regular basis.</li> </ul> </li> </ul>	

# Meeting Minutes

<b>Treasurer</b>	
	Nichole Gow
Discussion	<p>Motion to pass January 2019 Treasurer report by JR Wilson, seconded by Cory Whiting, approved.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• ISD #728 Superintendent Bitman would like to see the rental fees that ZYBA incurred for Elk River and Princeton locations during the Tournament.</li> </ul>
<b>Girls Travel Director</b>	
	Jake Crawford
Discussion	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Just finished the second to last Tournament of the season.</li> <li>• State Tournament is next weekend.</li> <li>• Season is going well. Teams are showing developmental growth.</li> <li>• End of the season surveys will be sent out after the season is complete.</li> <li>• Colleen has been contacted regarding make-up practices due to weather cancelations.</li> </ul>
<b>Girls House Director</b>	
	Jamie Erdman
Discussion	
<b>Boys House Director</b>	
	Chris Cox
Discussion	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Season is complete.</li> <li>• 1/2 Grade received a lot of good feedback. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Next year: Look into holding skills competition(s)</li> </ul> </li> <li>• 3/4 Grade struggled competitively in games.</li> <li>• 5/6 Grade did well. The skill level was evenly matched with the competition.</li> </ul>
<b>Equipment Director</b>	
	Heather Stay
Discussion	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Boys House Equipment has been returned.</li> <li>• Traveling Equipment will be returned at the Coaches dinner.</li> </ul>
<b>Uniform/Apparel Coordinator</b>	
	Kim Spence
Discussion	<p>Little Dribblers T-Shirts:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• A change is being made to the t-shirt design.</li> <li>• T-Shirts will come from Geared Up.</li> </ul>
<b>Sponsorship/Fundraising Coordinator</b>	
	Kim Williams
Discussion	
<b>Volunteer/Concessions Coordinator</b>	
	Lori Giffen
Discussion	

# Meeting Minutes

Tournament Director	
	Jill Zeleznikar-Reinking
Discussion	<p>3 on 3 League:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Currently reaching out to Big Lake, Becker, Princeton, St. Francis along with Boys House.</li> </ul>
Communications Director	
	Cory Whiting
Discussion	<p>March Madness:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Social Media Giveaway. Prizes for winners and random giveaways.</li> <li>Items for prizes (Water bottles, t-shirts, hats, scarves, etc.) to be brought to the March meeting.</li> </ul>
Open Agenda/ Secretary	
	Kristi Johnson
Discussion	<p>Summer Camp:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Nate Christensen is putting together camp information. He would like input from ZYBA on dates, times, age groups, focus, etc.</li> <li>To be discussed further at the March meeting.</li> </ul> <p>Volunteer Hours and Policies:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Right now Traveling families only are required to volunteer 4 hours or else \$200. Our home Tournament is the only opportunity to get the hours completed.</li> <li>This year there were fewer traveling teams which resulted in less volunteers and a large shortage for the Tournament.</li> <li>To be discussed further at the March meeting. Things to consider: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>How many hours were we short (unpaid) volunteers? How much did we pay out this year for volunteer slots?</li> <li>There are a few opportunities for volunteers that could be available at House host dates.</li> <li>Tournament income benefits the program as a whole. It does not go specifically towards the Traveling teams.</li> <li>Learning the book and clock while kids are at the younger levels is beneficial.</li> <li>Having a book and clock training or tutorial could help improve comfortability and quality of those positions.</li> </ul> </li> </ul> <p>Coaches Appreciation Dinner:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Will take place March 18th pending availability with ZBG.</li> </ul> <p>Recruiting New Board Members:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Open positions are posted on the website.</li> <li>An email will be sent out again before the March meeting.</li> </ul>
Conclusion	<b>Next Meeting: March 17, 2019 6:00 pm</b>
Notes:	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Coaches Development Coordinator Position</li> <li>Volunteer Hours and Policies</li> <li>Summer Camp</li> </ul>